CITY OF MOUNTAIN VIEW CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

Christopher R. Clark, Councilmember John M. Inks, Councilmember R. Michael Kasperzak, Jr., Councilmember

Daniel H. Rich, City Manager Lorrie Brewer, City Clerk



Patricia Showalter, Mayor

TUESDAY, APRIL 26, 2016 - 5:00 PM COUNCIL CHAMBERS - 500 CASTRO ST.

Ken S. Rosenberg, Vice Mayor John McAlister, Councilmember Leonard M. Siegel, Councilmember

Jannie L. Quinn, City Attorney

April 26, 2016

Council Chambers - 500 Castro St.

SPECIAL MEETING OF THE SHORELINE REGIONAL PARK COMMUNITY

5:00 P.M.-STUDY SESSION (HELD IN THE PLAZA CONFERENCE ROOM)

1. CALL TO ORDER

President Showalter called the meeting to order at 5:01 p.m.

2. ROLL CALL

Present: 6 - President Showalter, Boardmember Clark, Boardmember Inks, Boardmember

Kasperzak, Vice President Rosenberg, and Boardmember Siegel

Absent: 1 - Boardmember McAlister

Boardmember McAlister arrived at 5:50 p.m.

3. STUDY SESSION

3.1 <u>Fiscal Year 2016-17 Narrative Budget Report and Fiscal Years 2017-2021</u> Financial Forecast.

Community Manager Rich and Treasurer Kong presented oral staff reports and responded to the Board's questions.

Boardmember McAlister arrived at 5:50 p.m.

SPEAKING FROM THE FLOOR EXPRESSING CONCERNS AND/OR WITH RECOMMENDATIONS:

Don Letcher Adina Levin, Friends of Caltrain Cherie Walkowiak

The Study Session concluded at 7:25 p.m.

6:30 P.M.-SPECIAL SESSION (HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS)

1. CALL TO ORDER

President Showalter called the meeting to order at 7:39 p.m.

2. ROLL CALL

Present: 7 - Boardmember McAlister, President Showalter, Boardmember Clark, Boardmember Inks, Boardmember Kasperzak, Vice President Rosenberg, and Boardmember Siegel

3. ORAL COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE PUBLIC ON NONAGENDIZED ITEMS

Gary Wesley encouraged the Mountain View community to sign the Community Stabilitation and Fair Rent Charter Amendment Petition.

Jim Neal stated that VTA ridership is down and didn't understand why Council keeps supporting the Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) project.

Don Letcher spoke in support of making the Bryant Street lot into a parking garage. He expressed concerns with the use of Shoreline funds for items not related to the park.

ATTEST:	APPROVED:
LORRIE BREWER, MMC	PATRICIA SHOWALTER
SECRETARY	PRESIDENT